SHORELINE ARTISTS GENERAL MEETING

May 27, 2015

St. Andrew Presbyterian Church, Southampton, Ontario

Executive Present: 
President, Lorraine Boucher




Vice President, Debbie James




Treasurer, Ian Wilkie




Secretary, Trudy Schwass

There were 20 members present

1.  The meeting was called to order by President Lorraine Boucher.  Lorraine welcomed the members and introduced our new member, Joyce Carr and also our long standing member Brad Doll.

She also thanked all those who had helped out with the painting of the walls and butterflies for the Bruce County Museum and Cultural Centre.  The room is now filled with mini golf and other displays.  Please try to drop in and see the back drop and play a few rounds of golf.

2. Debbie James took a lunch count of 7 to go to the Walker House for lunch.

3. MOTION #1:  It was moved by Trudy that the April general meeting minutes be approved as posted on the web site.  Seconded by Jo Ann Sturgeon     
Carried

4. Financial Statement:  Ian Wilkie presented the financial statement to the members with a bank balance of $756.00.  Ian thanked all the members who so generously gave donations to the organization.

MOTION #2: It was moved by Peri Jolly that the treasurer report be adopted as given.  Seconded by Karen Stewart

Carried

5. President Lorraine, explained to us the current situation with the ChasePaymetech (visa machine) situation. They have found that the machine was returned and they will reimburse us for the payments they applied to our account.  $107.47 per month.   Lorraine had made several long and tedious calls to the company in order to come to this outcome.  It has been decided that after we receive the refund we will no longer do business with this company.

6.  Lorraine congratulated Kristina Maus.  Her beautiful piece of art was chosen for the cover of the 2016 art mapcalendar.

-The $100.00 “people choice award” for the Feast for the Eyes event at the Southampton Art Gallery was given by the Shoreline Artists.

7. Standing Committee Reports

7a.  Web Site:  (Natasha Boucher) 
 -Lorraine told the members that they need to update their page on the Shoreline Artists web site.  This could be your goals for this year, add the events you are participating in, self pictures, pictures of various pieces of your art.                        Please forward them to Natasha Boucher at tash -- 2@hotmail.com.

-The registration forms need to be updated on the site and if you happen to notice any other items please let Lorraine or Natasha know.

7b.  Executive Meeting: May 27, 2015 held at the home of Lorraine Boucher

-Several ideas came up for marketing the Shoreline Artists.  Ian Wilkie suggested that we have business cards for the Shoreline Artists and Debbie James offered to look into the price and ordering these.  They can be given out at events, to students, to customers, etc.  They will have our logo, email address, face book and our web site on them.   Ian also suggested that we do up a package that could include our events, business card etc. To be given to new members and at events.  

If anyone else has an idea that will promote the Shoreline Artists please bring it up at our meetings.

7c.  Advertisement: 

- Karen mentioned that we have to pay for our ad with the Saugeen Times.  She will ask Sandi Lindsay to present a mock up of the ad for us to see.

-If any member knows of any free advertising that we can get please let Trudy or Lorraine know. 

-Diane Sutter would like us to look into the cost of the Sauble Bulletin as it goes out to all households in Sauble and that is where we have a show.  Lorraine will look into this. 

7d.  Membership:  Bev Clark: 

-Bev reported that most of our $40.00 membership people have signed up on the volunteer list.  She will get in touch with you if you have not or a job will be assigned to you.  

-Karen Stewart will make up new name tags and Lorraine suggested that sometime in the near future we should have a contest for new art work for the name tags.
7e.  We still have lots of brochures to get out to the public.  Please take them to your hairdresser,  Doctor’s offices, etc. 
7d.  Art on the Fence (August 1st)  Jo Ann Sturgeon

Committee:  Ilene Scott, Christine Lovatt, Lin Johnson, 

-You are still invited to sign up and the cost is $15.00 – there will be no commission charged and Ilene Scott will be the treasurer for this event.  There are 11 signed up so far and there is still lots of room.  

Again, these events are for you to sell and show off your talents.  June 19th is the deadline. Application forms have been sent out to all members but if need be get in touch with Ilene or Jo Ann. 

-Jo Ann would like posters to go up in July. She is going to approach Hoity Toity Wines to give a taste test again this year.  She will have soft back ground music, and a snack table with coffee and cold drinks by Harrigans food store.  Lin Johnson is looking after signage. 

This will be a great day to enjoy. 

7e.  August Exhibition and Sale – Sauble Beach (August 14 and 15)  Hermina Fleet/ Darlene McConnachie:  June 26 is the deadline for application
-It was announced that we will not be having the Bursary this year due to our financial situation.  To replenish our funds for the bursary, we will have tickets to sell for items to be donated by each shoreline artist member. Tickets will be at the cost of 1 for $3.00 or 4 for $10.00. 

-Lorraine offered to use her ipod speaker system for the music.  9 artists have signed up so far and remember that you can always share a panel space with another person.  Darlene encourages all members to get involved to make this a great show and she has application forms.   

7f.  The Bruce County Museum and Cultural Centre Juried Show:  September 17 – October 31 – Denise Cheer:  

-September 1st is the deadline for this show.  Again, we would like as many members as possible to sign up.  You can submit 3 paintings and you are guaranteed 1to be accepted.   The gala will be help on the evening of the 17th.  

7g.  Art School and Gallery by Darlene McConnachie

-The gallery still have some small squares for you to paint for the 50 Little Masterpieces Event.  Drop into the gallery and pick one up. There are lots of classes being offered so take a look at the booklet and sign up for one or two and maybe three.   
7h.  Education:  by Debbie James  (The Square)

-Debbie showed and explained to the members just what the square was and how you can use it with your cell phone or ipad.  It would be a perfect device to use for sales at all your events.  She handed out a booklet for us to take home and it explains all of the items Debbie mentioned.  Lorraine is going to ask the bank if we can use this for our shows instead of using the visa machine.(we can’t)  The small square device is free if you go to square.com to order it and there is also a video you can watch.   

8. MOTION #3:  It was moved by Jo Ann Sturgeon that the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Joyce Carr          Carried.

The next meeting will be held at the St. Andrew Presbyterian Church, Southampton,

July 1, 2015 at 10:00 am, meeting to commence 10:30 am

